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Delaware County Public Safety Meeting 

Notes 

February 5, 2024 

 The monthly meeting of the Delaware County Public Safety Committee was called to 

order by Chairman Gladstone at 11:30 A.M. in Multi-Purpose Room 280 Phoebe Lane, Suite 

One Delhi, NY 13753 the following individuals were in attendance: 

 Supervisors      Departments 

 

Emergency Services Steve Hood –Director 

Mark Rossley- 911 

Coord. 

Margaret Wilson – Asst. 

Director 

Probation David Hoyt, 

Supervising Probation 

Officer 

Stop DWI David Hoyt, 

Supervising Probation 

Officer 

Code Enforcement Dale Downin, Director 
 

Sheriff’s Office Kim Smith- 

Undersheriff 

Wayland Gladstone, 

Chairman  

Town of Andes 

Allen Hinkley Town of Roxbury 

Betty Scott 

 

Town of Masonville 

Glen Faulker 

 

Town of Middletown 

Joseph Cetta Town of Walton 

Guest: 

 

Tina Molè - 

Chairwoman 

Vicky Klukkert- Daily 

Star 

Elizabeth Defalco - 

Reporter 
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  Chairman Gladstone welcomed the new committee members. Chairman 

Gladstone introduced the meeting notes from December and January and all 

notes were approved by the committee. 

Emergency Services ---- Steve Hood, Director 

 Mr. Hood asked for committee approval on overtime payment in lieu of 

comp time. Mr. Hood stated that this has to be done each year for personnel so 

that staff can take overtime in money instead of comp time. Supervisor Hinkley 

made a motion to accept and Supervisor Cetta seconded the motion, all were in 

favor.  

 Mr. Hood stated that January’s number for ambulance are pretty 

consistent. Mr. Hood stated that numbers have continued to go up over the last 

3 months. Headwaters in Stamford/Kortright is handling most of their BLS 

calls. We normally are sending ALS support.  

 Mr. Hood stated that there was nothing to report on the tower as waiting 

to hear back from the land owner about the property lines.  

 Mr. Hood stated that VFP went through all the tower site buildings and 

deemed it as condensation. The heat was not high enough in the building for 

the amount of equipment and space. We have turned up the heat in the 

building and dehumidifier seems to be working. Mr. Hood stated that they 

installed humidistats for the buildings and seem to have working in Davenport 

and Margaretville. Mr. Hood stated that Fishes Eddy was still having issues 

and they temperature got way low and thermostat had reboot itself. Mr. Hood 

stated they have fixed that problem and hopefully will adjust now.  

 Mr. Hood read through several bills that are looking to be passed in the 

Governor’s budget this year.  

 Mr. Rossley was converting part of the multi-purpose room into a 

classroom for the new CAD. They have got most of the build out for the new 

cad operational but now doing live training and live building. This will continue 

straight through the summer with hopefully an August live date. 

Probation ---- Scott Glueckert, Director 

Mr. Hoyt was there on behalf of Mr. Glueckert and had nothing to report. 

Stop DWI ---- Scott Glueckert, Coordinator   

Mr. Hoyt was there on behalf of Mr. Glueckert and had nothing to report. 

Code Enforcement ----- Dale Downin, Director 
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  Mr. Downin stated that heat should be installed in the Bloomville 

building within the next couple of weeks.  

 Mr. Downin stated that Walton Building won’t see heat until later on.  

 Mr. Downin stated that DSS building on main street they are trying to 

get the building set up. 

 Mr. Downin stated that the Homeless Shelter building went out for bid 

and haven’t heard about the results. Chairwoman Molè advised they did receive 

bids back and they were all pretty good.  

Sheriff’s Office ---- Craig DuMond, Sheriff 

 Undersheriff Smith was present for Sheriff DuMond due to him being at 

the National Sheriff’s Conference down in Washington, DC. Sheriff was having 

several meetings with different representatives and was excited to hopefully 

address some of the Public Safety issues.  

 US Smith advised that Sheriff DuMond was sworn in as President of the 

Sheriff’s Association. He is very proud of this accomplishment, and is always 

saying put Delaware County on the map.  

 US Smith stated that we have recently brough on Retired Trooper 

Matthew Gombosi as a Special Patrol Officer who will be strictly assigned to 

Stamford Central School.  

 US Smith stated that we hired a new part time deputy who doubles as a 

Corrections Officer.  

 US Smith stated that we have chosen Deputy Cody Tromblee for the new 

investigator position that will be working with the DA’s office working primarily 

on sex abuse cases in Delaware County. 

 US Smith advised about the annual Awards Ceremony for the Sheriff’s 

Office and that I will be held February 26, 2024 at 2 PM.  

 Jail Revenue 

 Month: $161,060 

 YTD: $161.060  

**************************************************************************************** 

Chairman Gladstone ended the meeting around 12:05 PM, noted the 

next meeting will be on March 4, 2024 at 11:30 AM, and held in the Public 

Safety Building 280 Phoebe Lane, Delhi, NY 13753 

 


